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Re: American Transmission Systems, Inc. / Geauga Coimty -138kV Transmigp^nS 
Line Supply Project "^ 
Case No. 07-171-EL-BTX 

AnneHamish 
Ohio Oqnrtmerri of Health 

Sean Logan 
ONo D^Mitment of Natural Rnources 

Robert Boggs 
Ohio Department of Agriculture 

AnOew M. Boatrtglt. P.E. 
Public Momber 

180 E. Broad Street 
Cokn&UB, Ohio 4a21&3793 

hflpi/̂ wnv.OPSS-ohiagav 

Dear Mr. Plesko: 

Thank you for your concerns regarding the proposed American Transmission 
Systems, Inc. / Geauga County -138kV Transmission Line Supply Project. As with 
the consideration of all transmission projects, local and surrounding businesses, 
residents, municipalities and officials are invited to discuss the present and long-term 
economical and environmental feasibility of such projects. The response we receive 
from these entities convey an interest in environmental, ecological and social 
implications associated with the proposed transmission line. 

To date, American Transmission Systems held public information meetings on 
both March 5-6,2007 in Huntsburg and Thon^son Ohio that residents might be informed 
on the proposed project. Still at this time, American Transmission Systems 
has not submitted an application for the project before the Ohio Power Siting Board. 

As we appreciate all input into the siting process, once an application is filed, your 
docimient v/iW be shared with members of the Board and placed in an official docket 
for the case. Further, should you wish to view activity involving this applicatbn, 
please visit our web site at www.OPSB.ohio.gov. 
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f\LE 
GEAUGA COUNTY 138 kV TRANSMISSION LINE PROJECT 

Public Information Meeting 
Monday March 5,2007,6:30 p.m. to 8:30 pan. 

Huntsburg Township Gymnasium, 12394 Madison Road, Huntsburg Township 

Comments or Questions 
( ^^ ^ on .a in i - £i^ - !^T% 

March 7. 2007 

We went to the Mart^ 5*** me^ii^ concermng the 138 KV transmission line in Geauga 
County. No one we talked to knew that our property is an FAA airport runway. It is on 
the FAA maps as an emergency landing strip. This has been in exist^ice since the early 
1970's. There are court records ruling in favor of tMs runway when Case Western 
Reserve/NA^A filed a suit aganst the nmway in the early 1970^ s. 

Also back in the early I970's CEI put in new electric poles and at that time CEI knew of 
the runway and stagg^ed the poles along our property to insure the requirea ^proacli to 
the runway. 

In addition this runway adds significant value to our property which includes a Quonset 
tor snudl planes. Your proposed transmission line on Clay Street wm oenmteiy oe a 
problem. 

We would like to comment on the structure <rftfie meetingon Mar(^ 5*; it was tenibie. 
We were waiKittg around looicmgror certain people to xxaikro. The cOlWiiifUCtioli lable 
said "we only build; you have to talk to engineaing.'' It wcmld have b e ^ nice to have an 
ov^avi^w 6f the î fojtict and thett art ifltfoductioti of everyone and their rtatpuunibliiiy Jbi 
the project. That would have &ciUtated the question and answer p«iod. 

Richard and Marcella Plesko 
10960 Clay St. 
MontviUe, OH 44064 
440'968-3713 

CkU..A^Q./^^W^ 

NAME ADDRESS PHONE # 

It is expected that there v)(iU be a large turnout for the meeting. Please direct questions to and share 
your comments on the prqiect with CEI's and ATSTs xepresqitatiyes. I^ addition, please add your 
questions or comments about the prcgect on this form and leave it wilh our nspiiesentatives when 
you leave the meeting. This will help supply a record of the questions and bomments and provides 
the best opportunity for us to identify your questions and to consider your comments. 


